

Criminal Justice Subcommittee meeting
August 28, 2018

I. Call to Order at 10:13 A.M.

II. Introduction of attendees:

Robert Coupe
Bob Tracey
Elmer Setting
Brendan O'Neill
Jeff Horvath (Police Chiefs Council rep)
Chris Klein
Larry Tan
Earl McCloskey
Tim Hulings
Robert McLucas
Chad Bernat
Amy Kevis
Jim Elder
Marc Richman
Elizabeth Romero
Zach Rosen
Dan Logan
Colin Faulkner
Pete Sawyer
Melissa Zebley

III. Minutes from 7/24/18 meeting were reviewed. Richman motioned to approve, Kevis seconded. All were in favor, no abstained.

IV. Old business:

- a. DMI Oversight – Coupe reported the meeting is in the process of being scheduled.
- b. Update on DELJIS – DSAMH project – McCloskey reported a resource mailbox is being set up for notifications from DELJIS to DSAMH. McCloskey encouraged any additional entities that need to be notified to let him know. McCloskey also reported that a mental health component (check box) was considered, but Police Chiefs Council were reluctant to this, because they didn't want Police Officers to do a "diagnosis". Discussion ensued. McCloskey reported that he will have a sample form prepared and will present it to this group for review at the October meeting.
- c. Grant Opportunity updates: K. Brookins reported that CDC grant for Public Health Crisis Response will be approved as submitted, including 2 projects submitted by DSHS and 2 projects submitted by DOC. The NGA has not been released yet, so this is a preliminary notification.
2 DSHS projects: 1. To assist with completing the flow chart of Access to Services. 2. To work with DIAC on using DMI report data to release a "bulletin" on monthly/weekly frequency.

2 DOC project: 1. To assist with treatment needs assessment for DOC Intake and Post-Release inmates, 2. To assess contraband in custody problem and needs

V. New Business:

a. Recommendations from the Subcommittee to AAC. Each agency is asked to provide synopsis of any efforts it is undertaking to address the opioid crisis, so it can be added to the overall Subcommittee report for AAC.

DSAMH – DPH will develop recommendations over the upcoming year to make strategies for first responders to transport individuals to Centers of Excellence.

Larry Tan – expressed concerned that EMS/LE data is not being considered by DOFRC in their review of overdose deaths.

Hulings – Infectious Disease Group – DIAC will map every homeless encampment in the state.

VI. Public Comment:

Erin Goldner – there are transition points between each of the stages of treatment/access to treatment that provide windows of opportunity for individuals to engage in care.

Meeting adjourned at 11:10 AM. Next meeting on September 25, 2018